
His True Colors Novel Chapter 1871 – 1874

Chapter 1871
The sky was still very clear just now. At this time, the black clouds were pressing on the
top, and the ground was shaking like a huge earthquake. There were many pedestrians
on the Qishan Road. At this time, all the people who were shaken were scattered, and
they were unstable.

“What’s going on? Could it be that the battle in Dew City hasn’t ended yet?”

“But even so, the battle of Dew City won’t have such a big noise?”

“This place shakes the mountains and the wind and the clouds change. It’s not like it can
be made by man.”

“That’s right, there can be such a scale, unless…”

Suddenly, a group of people looked at each other. Someone noticed that at the
northeast of Qishan Peak, a red light suddenly rushed from the ground to the sky.

There was a huge muffled sound that hit people’s hearts immediately.

“boom!!”

Even though it was far away, the muffled sound was still shocking, and the ground
trembled slightly, and even the surrounding trees trembled at this time, and countless
dust fell.

“this is……”

“Fuck, what is that?”

“Look, it’s a big beam!”

“Oh my god, what is this.”

Everyone was shocked and looked towards the beam of light one after another, George
also noticed the red light in the distance like a pillar of heaven.

When he saw it, George was also attracted by it.

The beam of light is huge and the red light is diffuse. With George’s observation,
although the distance is thousands of miles, you can still feel its incomparably powerful
energy rushing wildly.



“Natural changes, there must be divine things, that is the light of auspiciousness.”

Just when everyone was puzzled, someone suddenly shouted.

Hearing this, everyone couldn’t help but look back. It was a middle-aged and elderly
person about fifty years old, wearing a Taoist gown. At this time, he looked at the beam
of light, muttered, and quickly pinched his fingers.

“Dao Master, what do you mean by this?”

“You mean, this is Furui? This sound is the divine light of the heavenly treasure?”

A group of people are not calm at once. Generally, the gods have their own powerful
light, so every time they are born, they will inevitably make great changes, but they can
be so red and make such a big disturbance. They really are not. See more.

Many people even spend their entire lives, only hearing legends and not seeing their
real bodies, but they never expected that today, they were fortunate enough to witness
the extraordinary changes in the world and the treasures that were rare in 10,000 years.

“Yes, and, if I expected it, this time the Heavenly Fallen Treasure is very high, and the
lowest is Zijin.”

The Taoist commander’s words immediately made the crowd like a frying pan.

Zijin-level strange treasures, whether they are magic weapons or spirit beasts, or other,
are already in the world of eight directions, the highest level, the highest level, and the
highest ability super treasure that can be encountered but not sought.

If anyone can have one of these things, at least ten thousand years of cultivation will be
saved.

If you have a higher cultivation base, it is even the worst, and you can just look around.

Therefore, everyone was extremely excited at this time, as if this thing was in front of
them.

“If this is the case, let’s go there quickly, what if it is a strange treasure, is it still
underdeveloped?” Someone shouted excitedly.

“Haha, even if it is really Zijin Baby, what about it, do you think this thing can be obtained
by a small person like you?” The person just said, someone suddenly poured cold water
down.

“Even if you can’t get it, why don’t you join in the fun? For the rest of your life, you can
see a baby of this level, even if you die, it’s no regret.”



“That’s right, this treasure has always been based on whose luck is better. There is a
saying that it is good, not afraid of ten thousand, just in case, what if one of us gets it?”

“This brother is right. It’s a fight, a bike becomes a motorcycle.”

The group of people discussed more and more vigorously, but George shook his head
and smiled bitterly. It seems that there are such gamblers everywhere in the heart. He
won the clubhouse model and lost the job in the sea.

Looking at George with a bitter smile, Fu Mei couldn’t hide his excitement at this time,
and tried his best to suppress it. With a smile, like a half-joking, he looked at George and
said, “Brother George, or let’s go and see. Right?”

Like everyone else, Fumei has a strong gambler’s heart. She even loves to gamble
more than most people present because she has been suppressed by Fuyao since she
was a child. Fumei who refuses to admit defeat is indeed lagging behind in all aspects.
Yes, so she could not resist this kind of suppression.

However, Fu Mei is a person who refuses to admit defeat. Therefore, in order to surpass
Fuyao, she often gambles. Whether it is a bet on Ao Yi, or after a failure, she will crush
George. What does she have? !

Now that I heard that the treasure appeared, and the heart of the gambler was helpless,
she was naturally unable to hold her patience. At this time, she was agitated again.
Although she seemed to be polite and smiling rather indifferently, in fact, In her heart,
she wanted to put a knife on George’s neck. If he dared not agree, she would cut it
down.

Chapter 1872
George smiled slightly at this time, glanced at Fu Mei, and then looked at the red light in
the distance.

Although George had never seen such a scene of a strange treasure falling from the sky,
one thing to say is that the huge red pillar in the distance always gave George an
uncomfortable feeling.

Although I can’t say exactly what is uncomfortable, George still feels something is wrong
in his heart.

Secondly, George is actually not interested in this strange treasure. First, George
already has a Pangu axe in his hands, and he is not very interested in any purple gold
strange treasure. Secondly, George understands this powerful change. , Will surely
attract a lot of people to pass by, when the time comes to fight for treasure, a huge fight
cannot be avoided.

Excessive consumption will only put yourself in danger, especially for people like
George with Pangu axe in their hands. Once they consume too much, they will be



besieged and under siege. If you lose the Pangu axe, it is truly typical to lose a big
watermelon for a sesame.

Therefore, George has absolutely no interest in this irrelevant excitement.

George shook his head slightly as a response.

Seeing George shook his head, Fu Mei suddenly gritted her teeth, her heart froze and
she came up.

George’s refusal is tantamount to suppressing her inner desire for gambling. In her eyes,
it can even rise to the point where she cut off her wealth from getting Zijin. In the hearts
of enthusiastic gamblers, often you just persuade him, he I feel that you have saved him
millions today.

It is precisely because of the crazy obsession with Ying that it creates a crazy interest
and enthusiasm for gambling, which is in the hearts of most gamblers.

The same is true for Fu Mei.

“Since everyone wants to take the baby, why not, let’s go there together, and there will
be a caregiver on the road.” At this time, someone in the crowd suggested.

“Yes, I am willing to go with you Xihai Sword King. Let’s help each other on the way.
When we reach the treasure, we will break up again. Who owns the treasure, then it
depends on the destiny. What do you think?”

“Okay, I will join too.”

“I join too!”

Following the first person’s proposal, at this time, the group of people suddenly became
excited, and a group of people chose to join.

They may be in groups of three or five, or small groups of cliques. In just a moment,
hundreds of pedestrians on the road have their own groups.

Seeing this situation, Fu Mei was even more anxious. After all, everyone had to go, and
she was even more anxious.

To George, he kept casting urging glances. It was obvious that Fu Mei wanted to go.

“Or, let’s go over and watch the excitement together. Anyway, Hongguang is in the
same direction as the top of Qishan Mountain. This does not affect our itinerary.” Chu
Tian said.

“Brother George, you see that Chutian said the same, or let’s go with us too, otherwise,
it seems that we are not in the same group.” Fu Mei hit the railroad while it was hot.



George stood up slightly and said coldly, “Don’t go.”

Hearing George’s words, Fumei’s whole face became cold, and her heart became angry
and angry, but there was no way to deal with George.

She hurriedly winked at Chu Tian next to him, Chu Tian smiled, and said to George:

“Why, George, you dare not go?”

George looked at Chu Tian in surprise. He really didn’t expect that Chu Tian could stand
on the same line with people like Fu Mei and nodded, “Yes, is there a problem?”

Chu Tian was speechless. He deliberately agitated George, but he didn’t expect that
George would not eat this set at all, and simply admitted directly, so he didn’t know how
to refute it.

At this moment, the Taoist leader just now slowly raised his hand: “Since everyone is
going, according to the poor Taoist opinion, let’s go to the top of Qishan together. Let’s
team up together. Form a temporary alliance together so that we can take care of each
other on the road, and when we reach the land of treasures, we can also unite when
fighting with others.”

With a word from the Taoist leader, the crowd suddenly talked about it. This is indeed a
good way.

First work together to do our best to eliminate competitors, and then divide the spoils
internally.

George laughed blankly when he saw it, this group of people really thought that this
thing was their failure?

“Okay, the Daoist is right, then all of us present, let’s form a temporary team together,
how about calling him the treasure squad?”

“Haha, well, this name is festive, yes, I agree.”

“I agree.”

A group of people was very lively, George stood up lightly, and looked at Fumei
unwillingly: “If you want to go, you can also go with you. If you don’t want to go, pack
your things and set off with me.”

As soon as George finished speaking, he turned and left.

“He’s not going, let’s go?” Fu Mei turned her mind and looked at Chu Tian. Even if she
had a task, she would rather go against the task if she passed Qibao just like that.



Chu Tian looked at Xiao Tao who was aside, it was obvious that Chu Tian’s
whereabouts was ultimately on Xiao Tao.

Although Xiao Tao didn’t follow George, Xiao Tao’s eyes kept staring at George’s back,
her Zhu lips bite, and her hands slammed.

Chapter 1873
For Xiaotao, she was unwilling to leave George, but the relationship with George now
seemed unusually cold. She didn’t know how to follow him.

After a moment of thought, Xiao Tao gritted her teeth and followed from a distance.
Although she didn’t know how to face George, she knew that she would never leave him
since she left last time.

Seeing Xiaotao still following George, Chu Weather hit the ground with a fist.

Fu Mei looked at Chu Tian,   pretended to be embarrassed and sighed, deliberately
adding fuel to the fire: “Hey, it seems that you have lost.”

Chu Tian,   who was already very angry, heard Fu Mei’s words, and his face was
obviously more dull. Xiao Tao’s choice had obviously made him lose face in front of
others. Now Fu Mei’s words are more like a wound. Sprinkle salt.

Looking at Fu Mei bitterly, Chu Tian gritted his teeth, irritated, and a sneer flashed in Fu
Mei’s eyes, but he said with a pity: “Hey, I wanted to persuade George to find the
treasure together. , You and your cousin can take advantage of this journey to increase
their relationship. You also know that sharing adversity is the best way to increase
relationships. Unfortunately, I understand this truth, and George also understands.”

Chu Tian gritted his teeth and said: “You mean, George doesn’t go, just don’t want me
and my cousin to have a chance to walk together?”

“Then what do you think? Before you came, the two of them were very ambiguous.” Fu
Mei provoked divorce.

Chu Tian was instantly furious. Looking at George’s back, he cursed angrily: “George,
you mean and shameless slut. Do you think you can stop it if you want to stop it? I tell
you, no way! Since you If you dare to do the first grade, don’t blame me for doing the
fifteenth.”

With that, Chu Tian stood up abruptly, rushed all the way to George, and reached out to
stop him.

Seeing Chu Tian catching up, George was stunned: “Something?”

“Let’s go to the treasure land.”



“Am I not clear about what I just said?” George frowned.

“Huh, what if I said this?” After Chu Tian finished speaking, he took out a drawing from
his hand and shook it in front of George.

After receiving some yellowed drawings, George found that it was a road map, and the
final treasure point was also near the top of Qishan Mountain. However, before seeing
exactly where it was, Chu Tian grabbed the map. go back.

“What is this?” George asked strangely.

“Three years ago, when I left the village, the village chief found me and gave me the
drawing, asking me to keep it alive. How about, are you interested?” Chu Tian said.

Hearing this, George was obviously shocked. Is this the treasure map that Xu Fu gave
to Chu Tian?

“My cousin was originally named Lu Meijiao after my aunt’s surname, but the village
chief said that from that day on, she called her Cen Tao’er.”

George frowned.

Although Chu Tian didn’t say it clearly, it was obvious that the meaning of his words had
already shown that this picture might have a lot to do with Xiao Tao’s amnesia.

Xiao Tao’s name after Bafang World was indeed Cen Taoer, and her previous name
was indeed Lu Meijiao. Therefore, whether it was the time point, all the authenticity, and
he himself was a descendant of Pangu, this made George have to Believe what Chu
Tian said.

“Why didn’t you say it earlier?” George frowned anxiously.

“Hehe, this is something of my Pangu clan, why should I tell you an outsider? When I am
happy, I just want to say, do you care?” Chu Tian sneered.

George said slightly: “You! Okay, you mean, we can unlock Xiaotao’s memory when we
find this place, right?”

“Hey, George, I haven’t said that before, but the possibility you mentioned is not ruled
out.” Seeing George’s hook, Chu Tian immediately proudly said.

“What do you want?”

“To tell you the truth, the place on this map is actually near the top of Qishan Mountain.
Would you like to go?”

If Xiao Tao’s memory can be unlocked, then it must be the biggest happy event for
George. Once George can unlock the method of using Pangu axe, coupled with the



absolute defense of the immortal mysterious armor, George will not Said to dominate all
directions, but at least he can retreat from this tournament.

In the future, he will also have enough ability to protect Amelia and live a quiet life with
her.

“I’ll go.” George nodded firmly.

Chu Tian smiled: “Okay, from now on, follow my instructions.”

George hesitated for a moment, then nodded: “Yes.”

“Let’s go.” Chu Tian smiled and walked forward after speaking.

After Chu Tian’s tossing, George could only lead his family to follow Chu Tian and slowly
walked towards the top of Qishan.

The so-called treasure squad has always been behind them. Chu Tian quickly fought
with that group of people. The most incredible thing is that Chu Tian also became the
captain of this treasure squad.

And that Dao leader, the name of the real floater, a dead dao friend, the appearance of
an immortal poor Dao, after pushing Chu Tian onto the “guillotine” of the captain, he
became a deputy captain.

As the saying goes, when the gun hits the head, the real floater obviously avoids risks
and at the same time takes the position of power. Relying on this, he looks like gods and
gods, boasting of his heroism in those years, but he was surprised. Thanks to this, a
large number of people who like him have been obtained.

George also persuaded Chu Tian,   but Chu Tian was completely dazzled by desire,
not only continued to be the captain, but on the contrary, he continued to show off in
front of George’s love rival.

But where did Chu Tian know that the reason why he was promoted to captain was
actually George. Many guests from the restaurant and inn were here today, and they all
recognized George’s strength very much. Naturally, after George was willing to join
them, they praised George as the captain.

And when George was unwilling, Chu Tian was naturally the best choice. After all, Chu
Tian’s nerve-like move to grab the blade with nothing, surprised many people. Most
importantly, he and George It was together, and when he was drawn to him, George
was naturally drawn to him.

Walking for two days and one night, when I was about to approach the Red Pillar, that
evening, the sky was already covered with goose feathers and heavy snow, and it was
extremely cold. Even though the people in the Bafang world had some cultivation skills,
they couldn’t help this stronger snow and ice. That night, A group of hundreds of people



found a depression to shelter from the wind, set up a camp and rested, and decided to
start again the next day.

At the same place, there are three other teams nearby.

In the past two days, I have been getting closer and closer to the top of Qishan. The
more so-called righteous people I can meet, similar to the treasure squad here, most of
them have met on the road, and then formed a temporary alliance to work together
towards the red light. Go ahead.

After a group of people met, they all talked about the wine. George was sitting alone in
the tent at this time, raising his head and taking a mouthful of wine, his face worried.

Chapter 1874
Compared with the excitement outside, singing and dancing, George is full of sadness
here.

The closer he got to the red light, the more disturbed George’s heart became. This
feeling made him very strange, but he couldn’t tell what was strange.

On the way, he was paying attention to the pillar of light, but to be honest, the pillar of
light looked normal, without any evil air, it was indeed like a strange treasure coming.

However, George still thought he was weird.

After a sip of wine, the curtain of the tent was lifted. George was slightly surprised when
he saw the person coming.

A hundred miles away from the camp, in a cave, a white light flashed, and the old man
who was busy in the blood pool quickly stood up.

“I have seen the princess.”

“Get up, did things go well?” The white light fell off, and Lu Ruoxin slowly fell like a fairy.

“A hundred miles away, there are people from all over the world, and the old slaves have
already formed a large array of curious ghosts. This group of people will be the turtles in
the urn tomorrow.”

“Okay, good work, let these ignorant and greedy people become the material for casting
chi dreams.” Lu Ruoxin smiled faintly, smiling all over the country, but those beautiful
and charming eyes were full of It is the coldness of killing.

“Yes, princess.”

The old man accompanied her with a cold smile.



Inside the tent.

George frowned slightly, looking at the incoming person, he couldn’t help being
surprised.

This is a person who surprised George, Dao Chang is really a floater.

“Brother Tai, everyone outside is very happy drinking, why are you drinking boring wine
here alone?” Zhen Boozi chuckled, he seemed to have drunk a lot, and walked
staggering.

When he arrived in front of George, he took George’s pouring glass and drank it with his
head up. Then, he looked at George with a drunken smile.

“I like to be quiet.” George smiled slightly.

The real floater shook his head: “No, no, no.”

George couldn’t help being fooled by him: “What do seniors think?”

“You!” Zhen Float pointed his hand in front of George’s nose, then he smiled and said
after a drunken hiccup: “You are afraid, you are worried, am I right?”

When he said that, George couldn’t help but frowned and said in surprise: “Senior, what
do you mean?”

“Hehe, young man, you are not honest, you have concealed it from others, but you can’t
hide my eyes from the old man. I have paid attention to you a long time ago. The closer
you get to this red pillar, the more uneasy and uneasy your heart is. Fear, am I right?”
After Zhen Float finished speaking, he took George’s wine and took another gulp.

George didn’t deny this. He was just surprised. The old Taoist looked like gods and gods,
but he didn’t expect that observing people would be quite meticulous.

“I’m afraid it’s normal.” Real Float lowered his head and poured himself wine with a
smile.

George looked at him in surprise, what does this mean? It always feels like he has
something to say. “Senior, let’s just speak up.”

“Haha, between you and me, what else can you say?” He picked up the wine glass, took
a sip of the real float, and then let out a swell of alcohol: “You are worried, afraid, feel
wrong, these are all right. .”

“Senior, do you mean that there is a problem with that beam of light?” George said.

“It’s more than a problem, and it’s a big problem.” Real floater smiled.



“God of heaven and earth, it should be the same glory of the sun and the moon, but
once it is turned over, it will be a bloody sea wind. This beam of light is an inverted
appearance, not to mention strange treasures, but there are a lot of demons and
demons.” After he drank the rest of the wine with his mouth back, he laughed: “By then,
there must be corpses piled up like mountains and piles of bones like wood.”

Hearing what the real floater said, George was shocked, so he said, is his intuition
correct? But there is one thing that George does not understand.

“Since the predecessor knows that there is a problem with this beam of light, why do you
still suggest that everyone come here together? Didn’t you push everyone to die?”
George asked strangely.

“You’re right, I suggest that everyone team up and take care of each other. As for
whether they will come or not, I didn’t say, besides, can I decide whether they come or
not?” Zhenfuzi laughed.

George nodded, and that was true. True Floater did not call for everyone to come here,
just let everyone team up.

“But even so, if you know there is a problem, why don’t you stop it?”

“Young man, why don’t you stop it?”

George was dumbfounded by his rhetorical question. Yeah, the crowd was very
passionate. Everyone was eager to move around for the baby. Stopping them would
only provoke their siege and be thankless.

“Besides, there are some things that are destined, you and I want to rely on personal
strength, how to change?” Zhenfuzi laughed.

George nodded and continued to ask: “The last question, even if you can’t persuade
everyone to leave, you know that there is a problem, why didn’t you leave quickly and
instead ran in to join in the fun?”

Speaking of this, Zhen Fuzi suddenly smiled, looked at George, and said coldly: “This is
why I am looking for you tonight.”
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